
 	 Our open house on September 12 
was a great success. More than fifty people 
stopped by to pick up supplies needed for a 
new year of  Good News Clubs®. It was 
great to see everyone again and feel the 
excitement they have for their ministry. 


	 God has provided in a mighty way to 
fill club needs. We still have a few clubs that 
need some extra help.  If  you or someone 
you know is able to volunteer one hour a 
week to be in a club, please let us know and 
we’ll find a club that is a perfect fit for you 
and your schedule. You will be blessed as 
you see God’s Word impacting those who 
have no other source for hearing the gospel. 


	 Matt and Tiffanie Robinson have 
started coming into the office several days a 
week to begin learning the many details 
that go into the ministry of  CEF. They will 
catch on quickly, and their various 
experiences will add to the richness of  the 
ministry. They have also started the first of  
the training classes that are required for 
them to take on the role as director. 
Continue to pray for them as they are 
sorting and packing in preparation for their 
move in January. 
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Teacher Training Classes begin this month.They will be on Oct 2 at 
Chambersburg Bible Church at 9:30 AM and Oct 3 at the CEF office 

in Waynesboro at 9:30 AM and 7 PM.

These classes are for anyone who works in children’s ministry.      

Please contact our office if  you need more details.

 	 Tel-A-Story and The Mailbox Club 
are two ministries that are always running 
behind the scenes, but we don’t often talk 
about. We hand out promotional materials at 
the end of  clubs and each week at camp to 
encourage the children to enroll. This 
summer, we saw great response to those 
invitations. There were 161 Mailbox Club 
lessons completed in just two months. In this 
same time period, about 500 children listened 

to Tel-A-Story. We praise God for these 
ministries that allow the children to grow in 
their homes. Pray that children will continue 
to do lessons and call for stories in this new 
season.	 
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